TOWN COUNCIL

JAMESTOWN, RHODE ISLAND

Work Session

A work session of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order on April 3, 2003 in the cafeteria of the Jamestown Lawn Avenue School, 55 Lawn Avenue, at 7:05 PM by Council President Guy J. Settipane.  The following members were present:

Kenneth G. Littman

Norma B. Willis

Absent: 
David J. Long



David Swain

Also present:

Maryanne Crawford, Town Administrator 

Douglas DeSimone, Town Solicitor 

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk 

For this work session, the Council worked from a document entitled “Draft Ordinance – Ordinance Regulating Alcoholic Beverage Licenses” as amended on February 6, 2003.

Council President Settipane reviewed changes that occurred at the work session held on February 6th.  The Town Solicitor stated that the Town does not need to limit the number of alcoholic beverage licenses it issues, however the State Department of Business Regulations looks favorably on such limits since they now request a copy of any ordinance that regulates entertainment in a Class B liquor license establishment.  He stated that he would look into whether or not the Town can limit how many Class D licenses it issues.

The Town Solicitor reminded the Council the BYOB (Bring Your Own Bottle) is permissible with or without an Alcoholic Beverage Ordinance.  It is also allowed in any kind of restaurant that does not hold an Alcoholic Beverage License.

Council President Settipane expressed his concern in regards to the recent West Warwick fire tragedy and questioned whether or not the Town should require the Fire Marshall to sign off on all future licenses.  The Town Solicitor and Town Administrator both agreed that submitting a copy of the approved Fire Marshall certificate along with the license would be more than appropriate.  The Town Solicitor stated that he would draft the appropriate language for the Council to review.  

Councilor Littman expressed concern regarding the word “Promptly” on page 4; Section (6) and suggested that “seven (7) days” should be included as some attempt to define a time frame.

The Town Solicitor stated that Section G (9) may have some issues with the way the word “fence” is defined in the Zoning Ordinance.

It was the consensus of the Council to hear more information from the Noise consultant, hired by the Town, before any decision is made to Section G (10).  They agreed that the Town Administrator should place the consultant’s report on the Town Council agenda for the April 14th meeting.

Councilor Willis voiced her concern regarding Section G (8) and the 10-foot rule.  The Council discussed incorporating sound levels into the proposed Alcoholic Beverage Ordinance.

The Council requested that the Town Administrator add the section addressing Penalties & Show Cause on the April 14th Council agenda and with no further business the work session adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk
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